
As part of our ongoing efforts to identify victims of the World Trade Center attacks, on Monday, 
April 1, 2013, the City of New York will begin a multi-agency sifting operation to carefully 
evaluate and search material that may contain human remains recovered at the World Trade 
Center Site since 2010.  This operation will take place at a forensic mobile sifting platform at 
Fresh Kills in Staten Island.   
 
As in the past, the Office of the Chief Medical Examiner (OCME) will lead the multi-agency 
operation, which is described in the attached Memorandum written to Mayor Michael R. 
Bloomberg by Deputy Mayor for Operations Caswell Holloway on March 29, 2013.  OCME will 
keep you advised of the recovery of potential human remains.   
 
Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact Laura Henriksen in my office at 
911familyquestions@cityhall.nyc.gov or 212.442.8953. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Nazli Parvizi 
Commissioner, Community Affairs Unit 
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